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October 
1st Newsletter Issued 
 Last Day of Term 3 
 
18th First day of Term 4 
 
22nd Senior Reports - 
 ‘Learning Habits’ 
 
25th Labour Day 
 
26th CSC Board Meeting 
 
November 
12th Newsletter issued 
 
17th Last day for Seniors 
 
18th Senior Prizegiving 
 Orientation Day 
 
19th Senior Reports 
 
22nd NCEA Exams begin 
 
December 
2-3rd Year 10 SIT Visits 
 
6-9th Year 10 Camp at 
 Queenstown 
 
10th Junior Prizegiving 
 Junior Reports 
 
13th Course 
 Confirmation Day 
 
14th  Last day of Term 4 
 
16th NCEA exams end 
 

17th Office closed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30 September 2021 

Year 12 Pre-Ball 

 

 

 

The ILT Art Awards were held recently in Invercargill, with CSC students  
achieving outstanding success with the their entries. Results:  
 
Award: Year 11 - 13 Top Award (pictured above) 
Artist: Aleck Ricamor 
Title: “Reflect” 
Medium: Charcoal 
 
Award: Peoples Choice  (pictured Page 2) 
Artist: Krisha Manalo 
Title: “Mariposa” 
Medium: Acrylic 
 
Award: Year 11-13 Judges Choice (pictured Page 2) 
Artist: Owen Brown 
Title: “Schizophrenia” 
Medium: Digital drawing/Woodcut 

ILT Art Awards Success 



 

 

Kia Ora Koutou 

 
I wish to commend our students in staff for readily and willingly adapting to changes in the 
school year as we came back from the recent lockdown.  
 
In particular I would like to acknowledge all those that were part of the school production. The 
show was on target to wow audiences this week and it is extremely unfortunate that this had to 
be cancelled, especially on top of a previous postponement. To the cast, crew and all those that 
had already started creating costumes, backdrops and props, thank you for taking the changes in 
your stride and displaying such a positive attitude.  

Term 4 takes a slightly different shape given the extension on time for the senior exams. Essentially everything has 
been pushed out by two weeks due to our time in lockdown. This will allow extra time and opportunity in the class-
room to ensure our students are well prepared for the external examinations. We will include important dates in this 
newsletter as there have been some changes for such things as Senior Prizegiving and the last day for Seniors. The 
final day for Juniors remains unchanged. Please also know that our school calendar can be accessed at any time 
through the CSC app school website 
 
An important aspect to any school is to constantly evaluate and evolve to ensure the best possible foundation for edu-
cational success. We have recently been looking at how we operate as a school and questioning whether we can do 
things differently to better prepare our young people for the world they will live in. Looking for improvement is not 
an indication that anything needs to be fixed, but my mind set is that we should always be looking to improve. With 
this in mind, we have formed a team of staff who are looking into how we currently operate, in particular our curricu-
lum delivery structure and our pastoral care. They are also looking into options of how we could improve in these 
areas. This is an exciting time as we look ahead to the future. We will be keeping our community up to date during 
this process and see community feedback as an essential resource in the planning.  
 
Finally, thank you for working through what has been a difficult term, and I wish all our students, parents and staff a 
restful and safe holiday break. 
 
 
 
 
Ngā Mihi,        
Grant Dick 
Principal 

 “Mariposa” by Krisha Manalo “Schizophrenia” by Owen Brown 

https://www.csc.school.nz/csc-year-planner


 

 

STUDENT NEWS 
Our talented orators competed in the CSC Speech Competitions in Week 9 of this term. Lockdown disrupted the 
original dates and all of the students did an excellent job to prepare for this event despite the postponement. The 
Senior competition was held on Tuesday the 21st of September and judged by Diane Andrews and Julie Hayward, 
who had the very difficult task of deciding the winners from an exceptional group of participants in each year level.  
 
The Junior competition on Friday the 24th of September was equally as competitive and judged by Mr Wallace and 
Diane Andrews. Congratulations to the students who shared their speeches - they were all very well-organised,  
intelligent and interesting presentations. Many thanks to the judges, the Deans for being excellent MCs and the  
organisers who gave up their time to be involved in the competition 
 
Year 9 Award winners 
1st - Sophia Watson 
2nd - Gloria Salter 
3rd - Keely Anderson-Kereti 
 
Year 10 Award winners 
1st - Shayla Payne 
2nd - Ianni Opaco 
3rd - Cormac Marron 
 
Year 11 Award Winners 
1st - Libby Jesperson 
2nd - Savana Flawn 
3rd - Ruby Anderson  
 
Year 12 Award Winners 
1st - Kaylee Anderson 
2nd - Charlotte White  
3rd - Briar Irwin  
 
Year 13 Award Winner 
1st - Suri Kidd 

Year 12 

Year 11 

Year 10 Year 9 

Year 10 



 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

Year 10 Group 

Year 9 Group 

Cleaning horse 

Year 9 learning inside 
Riding experi-

The Audio Visual club would like to 
give our most humble thanks to the 
CSC Home and School Association for 
helping fund our new film and sound 
equipment which will support our  
students to pursue learning  
opportunities in new areas of interest.  
 
As part of the Wednesday’s activity 
period, they will be learning how to use 
the equipment to produce content to 
share with our community. Thank you 
for your support! 

Thanks to CSC Home & School 

  Being a Holiday HERE-O 

Our tips on being a HERE-O in the holidays! 

 
Honesty    Be honest with yourself if you need to do schoolwork during the holidays. Don’t make excuses for not  
  doing chores, do them now. 
Effort  Catch up on your school work. Prepare for your end of year exams. Sort out a study plan for next term.  
  Make tea for your family.  
Responsibility  Arrive on time. Make sure your school clothes are ready to go for the first day of school. 
   Charge your laptop before next term.  
Empathy  Thank your family when they do things for you. Check in with your friends, ask them if they are ok. 
  Say “I can do that for you” to help someone out.  

Rebekah, Estelle, Naomi and Bryce 



 

 

CAREERS NEWS 

Bannockburn Road Winery at Otago Polytech 

Career Workshops 
The Year 9 and 10 Career Workshops run over the last two weeks were a huge success, with lots of positive feedback 
from students.  With subject selection for next year looming, hopefully the students feel more confident in making 
these decisions. 
 
 
Subject Selection Guide for 2022  
Help is available on CareersNZ website 
Choosing school subjects: a step-by-step guide. This guide will help you decide which subjects to take in your next 
school year.  
Step 1: Work out what subjects you enjoy 
• Which subjects do I like doing now?  
• Which subjects am I interested in doing next year that I haven’t already studied?  
• What do I like doing outside school eg, playing music, helping people, thinking creatively? Which subjects  
• include these activities?   
 
Step 2: Work out what subjects you are good at  
Which subjects am I strongest in? What subjects do others say I am good at?  
 
Step 3: Find out what subjects you need for your career ideas  
Already have some career ideas? Explore the Jobs database on the Careers New Zealand website to find out what 
subjects you  need for your career ideas.  
 
Looking for career ideas? 
Use the interactive tools on the Careers New Zealand website to help you get some career ideas: 
Subject Matcher – job ideas based on subjects you enjoy  
Jobs by Interest – jobs that relate to areas of work you are interested in  
CareerQuest – job ideas based on your interests  
Skill Matcher – job ideas based on your skills  
 
Still unsure about what career would suit you? 
It’s OK if you don’t know what you want to do in the future. Studying a broad range of subjects will keep your  
career options open.  Keeping up with English, maths and at least one science subject is a good place to start. 
 
 
Year 13 University Enrolment 2022  
With closing dates looming, students wanting to head off to University next year are busy collating information for 
their applications.  Any one needing help/advice with this, Careers staff are happy to help. 
 
 
Work Ready Programme 
STAR funding enabled some of our Year 12 and 13 students to complete a Security Course and a Health and Safety 
Course here at school.  These courses help students gain useful credits before entering the workplace. 
 
 
Gateway Applications for 2022 
Gateway is a chance for students to gain experience in the workplace to have an insight into a career they may be 
interested in. Students gain Level 2 Unit Standard credits for this.  For Year 12 students, Gateway is taken as a   
subject. For Year 13 students, Gateway may be taken  instead of a study period. 
 
Gateway information was given to seniors during Long Form Time on Tuesday 21 September.  Applications close on 
1 October.  These applications will be considered and students will be notified early in Term 4. All Gateway students 
are required to attend a First Aid Course that will be held in late January, prior to the commencement of the 2022 
school year.  
 
Dates for the Calendar: 
2-3 December  Year 10 SIT Taster Days 

 
Lynley Woodd & Sue Ballantyne 

CAREERS ADVISORS 



 

 

PRIMARY ITO TRADES ACADEMY 
Primary ITO 2022 Applications 
On Friday 10th September, 16 applicants were interviewed for 10 places in the 2022 ITO Program.  All students  
conducted themselves well and we were  impressed with the calibre of applicants, which made the job of selecting 
only 10 very difficult.  
  
Congratulations to Khali Booth, Caleb Ashmore, Aniska De Klerk, Kain Thomas, Cruze Wech, Caleb Mattsen, Jack 
Montgomerie, Matthew Menlove, Charlie Diack and Oliver McCallum for their selection. 
 
Cooking a Healthy Breakfast 
The Year 11 students have been working on a Food and Nutrition 
unit and put what they learned into practice when they cooked a 
healthy breakfast to sustain them for a day’s work on the 
farm. They came up with the ingredients list and then did a great 
job of cooking and cleaning up their delicious breakfast which 
was enjoyed by all involved. 
 
Primary ITO Training Officer 
On 23rd September, Bonnie & Maegan from the Primary ITO 
came to school to talk to students about training opportunities are 
available to them after they leave school. The Primary ITO offer 
a wide range of courses, from Certificates to Diplomas in all  
Primary Industries.  It is easy to sign up and often the employer 
pays for the fees. 
 
Year 12 Students 
The Year 12’s are continuing their work placements one day a 
week.  We have had three students exit the program recently, after gaining employment on farms.  We wish them 
well for their future endeavours.         By Lynley Woodd, Cherie Taylor 

 

Year 9 Art 



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

A Big Thank You …. 
 

Thank you to our local Caltex owners from Winton 
Motor Centre, Steven and Melissa McDowall for their 
generous donation towards sport at CSC.  
 
Caltex along with NZ Sport Collective have created a 
new initiative to aid local school communities in  
encouraging students to play sport.  
 
We appreciate this kind gesture from Steve and  
Melissa and for their support of our students at CSC. 

Trapshooting Report 
 
Congratulations to our two trapshooters (pictured left) who 
competed at the Central Otago competitions over the 
weekend.  
 
Courtney Laughton, Year 13 won the ladies skeet and was 
selected in the Southland team to shoot against Otago.  
 
Eddie Smalley, Year 11 won the junior single rise and was 
placed 2nd in the junior points score. 



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

Brooke with the Top Para School Trophy 

Basketball 
Fifteen teams competed in the Southland Secondary Schools Basketball competition over the past two terms.  Our 
senior teams competed strongly with the senior A teams being competitive in their grade, showing some great skills 
and having some well deserved wins.  
 
Highlights from the season came from our junior grades with both the Junior A Girls and the Year 9 Girls winning 
their competitions. The Year 10 Boys also had a strong season, finishing runners up. 
 
Congratulations to Blake Howes Kollat for winning the Most Improved Junior Boy award at the end of the season 
prize giving. Also congratulations to Riley Ballantyne who for the second year in a row was selected from all A 
grade players to be named  in the All Star 5 Girls team. 
 
A huge thank you to our student coaches who at times had to juggle their own games with coaching their junior 
team, sometimes in different spaces due to the unavailability of the Stadium. Thank you also to Diane Newton and 
Sue Ballantyne who looked after our Senior A teams. 
 
A massive thank you to our sideline supporters, a special mention to the parents who stepped in and supported  our 
student coaches with the sideline duties - it was really appreciated. 

Andrea Beggs 
Sports Coordinator 

Anyone for Tennis? 
 
Keen for a game of tennis on 
Saturday? 
 
Central Southland Tennis 
would like to hear from any 
secondary school students that are keen to play 
a couple of hours matchplay tennis on a  
Saturday in Winton.  
 
All levels and playing abilities are welcome. 
Please email your interest to: 
 

centralsouthlandtennis@gmail.com 

Southland Secondary Schools 
One Day Event 

 
On Sunday 19th of September, CSC took a 
team to the Griffin Equestrian Centre at 
Oreti Beach for the Southland Secondary 
Schools One-Day Event. Sarah Beck, Briar 
Irwin, and Hannah Price all had a great day 
representing our school and even came 
home with a 3rd place ribbon.   
 
Thank you so much to all the parents,  
teachers, and helpers involved to help the 
team on the day and transport us there. We 
had so much fun. 

By Hannah Price 

Junior A Girls 

Year 9 Girls 

mailto:centralsouthlandtennis@gmail.com


 

 

CSC RUGBY ROUNDUP 

This season saw the introduction of Saturday competition rugby under the school umbrella for our U14 and U15 Boys - this 
proved to be a huge success with great numbers wanting to wear the school jersey. 

 
The U14’s had a solid season and showed some great skills, having their best game against the top of the table team SBHS Blue. 
Reaching the semi-final was a highlight of their season. 
 
The U15 team had a mixed season, lots of skill on show with many close games, however due to Covid lockdown they did not 
get to play their Plate final. 
 
Our 2nd XV who played in the Southland-wide U17 competition had a perfect start to the season, finishing top of the round  
robin but unfortunately fell short when playing the top 4 games. 

 
Similarly, the 1st XV team started strongly, going into the top 4 unbeaten but also fell short when they played their final games. 
 

Thank you to the coaching staff of all the teams, your time and commitment to our boys was greatly appreciated. We would 
also like to thank our contributing clubs, Midlands and DLS  for their ongoing support of teenage rugby at CSC. 

 
Lastly, a huge thank you to our loyal supporters - your ongoing support was greatly appreciated. We look forward to seeing you 
all on the sidelines again next season. 

 
Congratulations to the boys who have been selected to represent Southland this season: Josh Gill, Fergus Watson, Max Treloar, 
Kieran Hoyle, Jahn Stodart, Flynn Tuffin, Bryce King, McKenzie Hunter and Eli Standish - all the best for your upcoming 
games. 
 
The season would not have run as smoothly as it did without our wonderful sponsors, we thank you for investing in CSC  
Rugby. 

McConachie Shearing 
Windsor New World 
New Vale Coal            by Andrea Beggs 
Gill Repairs             Sports Coordinator 

U14 Rugby 



 

 

CSC RUGBY ROUNDUP 

Under 15’s 

2nd XV Rugby 



 

 

CSC RUGBY ROUNDUP 

First XV 2021 



 

 


